# Cheadle Primary School

"Working, Learning and Growing
Together"

Ashfield Road, Cheadle, Cheshire, SK8 1BB Tel and fax: 0161 428 5026 www.cheadleprimaryschool.co.uk

We hope you all had a lovely half term and are returning fresh and ready for the next five weeks! We have lots of exciting things planned for our new research project 'Australia'.

## Dates for your diary

Thursday 1st March—World Book Day (dress as a character from a bear story)

Monday 5th March—Aboriginal workshop

Tuesday 13th March—Discovery and Exploration Day— more details to follow

Wk Bg 19th March — Parents Meetings — more details to follow

Thursday 29th March — Decorate an egg competition

### P.E

A few reminders..... Monday is indoor P.E. Children require shorts, a white T – shirt and black pumps.

Tuesday is outdoor P.E day. These sessions are run by our coach from Life Leisure Mr. Taylor. Children need jogging bottoms and a sweatshirt or hoody so that they can stay warm plus black pumps or trainers.

Please can we ask that if your child does cheerleading or after school sports club that they bring in a separate kit as we are finding children are taking their P.E kits home after the club and are not returning them. Children are required to take part in P.E lessons as part of the National Curriculum and they must have a kit in school to be able to participate. We are also finding a number of children do not have pumps, they need to have pumps to go on the ball court. Children MUST remove earrings, watches and any other jewellery.

#### Homework

Children will continue to receive homework on a Friday. Please make sure it is returned by <u>Wednesday</u> of the following week. We expect the children to complete the work to the same high standard as they do at school including neat handwriting!

We also expect children to read for at least five minutes everyday and for it to be recorded in their reading diaries.

Please make sure you do record it otherwise we presume you haven 't! Just five minutes makes a **HUGE**difference!!!!

#### Australia

If anyone has any artefacts or information to aid our new topic please do send them in with your child. We shall be learning all about the animals that are native to Australia and the famous landmarks there. We will be listening to Aboriginal stories and writing our own stories.

Best wishes from the Key Stage 1 Team

Miss Burden, Mrs Jordan, Miss Barry, Miss King and Mrs Pickering